
April 6, 2020 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
I highly recommend Andrea Douglas and her team at Nighthawk Marketing for their technical 
expertise, customer service and reliability in designing and developing websites. Andrea and her 
team redesigned and developed the Minnesota Department of Agriculture’s (MDA) website that 
was badly outdated, difficult for users to navigate, and required a content audit of thousands of 
pages and documents. In addition, the website only existed in an unsupported production 
server which had numerous security holes. 
 
The final MDA Drupal 8 site exceeded our expectations and was delivered on-time, on-budget, 
and in a shorter-than-average timeframe. The new website is now user-friendly, organized and 
allows multiple staff to easily maintain it.  
 
Throughout the project, Andrea and her team members worked closely with MDA’s leadership, 
steering committee, and internal working team to ensure consistency and ownership.  The 
Nighthawk Marketing team was always available when needed and provided thoughtful 
technical advice and solutions to our challenges.  Having managed multiple vendors throughout 
my career, Andrea and her team are committed to providing top-notch service and a producing 
a quality product.     
 
I can unreservedly recommend the team at Nighthawk Marketing to anyone who needs a new 
website or an upgrade to their current one. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Frank Zobitz 
IT Project Manager 
MDA Website Redesign Project 
 


